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January 7, 2008
Dear Governor/Legislator Name,
Enclosed is a proposed bill that would give boys the same legal protection from forced circumcision as girls. Known as the MGM Bill, it permits medically unnecessary circumcision to be performed only on adults, and only by a licensed medical practitioner who has obtained prior consent from the patient.
Male circumcision is the surgical removal of the foreskin, a highly erogenous zone of skin and tissue covering the penis. When the foreskin is amputated, thousands of sensory nerve endings are taken with it, including the ridged band and some or all of the frenulum. Circumcision also causes the head of the penis to keratinize (become covered with callus), resulting in a further decline in sexual sensation. The frictionless natural gliding mechanism of the penis that protects against chafing and dryness during intercourse is destroyed as well, making sex less enjoyable for both the male and his partner.
Forced circumcision of children by parents, doctors, and religious officials is coming under increasing scrutiny around the world, particularly now that a few physicians are calling for mass circumcision in an ill-fated attempt to control the spread of the HIV/AIDS virus. In 2007, the Children’s Act in South Africa took effect, giving significant legal protection to boys under the age of sixteen from being forcefully circumcised. In Australia, the Tasmanian Children’s Commissioner urged the state government to ban medically unnecessary circumcision of boys, calling it an abuse of human rights. The Australian Medical Association has backed the Commissioner’s position.

The courts are also hearing more circumcision cases. In September, a Frankfurt, Germany, regional appeals court found that the circumcision of an 11-year-old Muslim boy without his approval was an unlawful personal injury. And in November, the Oregon Supreme Court heard a case filed by the mother of a 12-year old boy trying to protect him from being circumcised by his father for religious reasons (the court’s decision is pending).
In Massachusetts, legislative help is on the way. A similar version of this bill (Senate, No. 966) has been introduced and referred to the Massachusetts Joint Committee on the Judiciary, where it is now being studied. I hope that it soon becomes law. Please help give boys in State Name a helping hand, too, by sponsoring the enclosed MGM Bill for our own state. Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Your Name
Your Name
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